July 7th, 1924. Charles W. Kinlock, Esq., 1431 Harrison Street, Victoria, B. C. My dear Kinlock:-Thank you for your letter of June 26th. I shall gladly help you in any way I can to secure a position in the Quarantine Service at Williams Head. I am attaching herewith a reference which I hope you will consider satisfactory. I also hope that it will be effective. The certificate you sent me brings up very vividly in my mind my life and associations twenty-five years ago. Please remember me most kindly to the boys I used to know in the 1st Regiment. I have had associations with many military organizations since that time but for none have I a warmer spot in my heart than for the old 5th. With all kind wishes, I am, Yours faithfully,